
 

 
 

A.C.S.C. MEETING MINUTES 

SOS SPRING SAFARI 

NORTH MYRTLE BEACH, SC 

  SATURDAY, APRIL 28, 2018 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER 

 

Chairman Ken Akin called the Association of Carolina Shag Clubs Spring Safari 

meeting to order at North Myrtle Beach, SC on Saturday, April 28, 2018 at 10:00 

a.m.  Meeting Agenda was Approved. Ken introduced the A.C.S.C. Officers, 

S.O.S. Board Members, and S.O.S. Officers. Ken also introduced the S.O.S. 

Webmaster Mary Gregory, S.O.S. Photographer, Robin Bivins, and S.O.S. 

Facebook Administrator, Vickie Harrison.   

 

II. A.C.S.C. SECRETARY’S REPORT  

 

Minutes from the January 13, 2018 Mid-Winter Workshop were presented by Lisa 

Caveny. There were no changes. Motion to accept the minutes made and 

seconded.  Minutes were Approved.    

 

         III.     A.C.S.C. TREASURER’S REPORT 

 

The A.C.S.C. Financial Report was presented by Treasurer, Cecil Martin. 

Our treasurer’s report dated 3/31/18, the beginning balance on 1/01/18 of 

$22,960.57, net receipts of $3,400.00, and expenses of $12,021.74, for a Balance of 

14,338.83 as of March 31, 2018.  Motion to accept report made and seconded.  

Treasurer’s Report was Approved. Cecil reminded all Presidents that their A.C.S.C. 

annual membership dues are emailed to save on postage. 

 

IV. A.C.S.C. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

Ken introduced Cheryl Parker, President of Eno Beach Shag Club, who came 

forward to share information about this year’s Summer Workshop in July.  

Members of Eno Beach Shag Club presented 10 things we might not know about 

the “Party in the Park” weekend of fun.  There are already 338 shaggers who have 

registered. 

 

Ken called up Gene Pope, President of Jr. Shag Association and Competitive 

Shaggers Association for updates on upcoming events.  Jr. SOS will be held at the 

OD Beach & Golf Resort July 17th – 22nd.  Gene encouraged anyone with children 

and grandchildren to come and participate in this event that grows in numbers each 

year.  Gene shared upcoming dance competitions sanctioned by the Competitive 

Shaggers Association and encouraged participation.  
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Ken introduced the Chairman of the 2018 Nominating Committee, Al Guazzo, 

South Strand Shag Club.  Al introduced the members of this year’s Nominating 

Committee – Ann Sigmon, Lake Hickory Shag Club and Minette Thompson of 

Steel City Boogie Club. Al presented the slate of officers to be voted on at the July 

Summer ACSC Workshop and opened the floor for nominations for each seat:  

 

For the Office of Chairman: 

 

Robin Morley – Sandy Beach Shag Club 

 

Nominated from the floor: 

Tommy O’Brien, member of Orangeburg Area Shag Club, Savannah Shag Club, 

Hilton Head Island Carolina Shag Club, and Palmetto Shag Club nominated Elton 

Johnson of  Palmetto Shag Club for the office of Chairman. 

Elton Johnson declined the nomination. 

 

Nominations for Chairman are now closed. 

 

For the Office of Vice Chairman: 

 

Andy Barney – Winston Salem Shag Club 

Lisa Caveny – Electric City Shag Club 

 

Nominated from the floor: 

Brenda Prease, President of Carolina Shaggers Shag Club nominated Judy Vick for 

the office of Vice Chairman.   

Judy accepted the nomination. 

 

Nominations for Vice Chairman are now closed. 

 

For the Office of Secretary: 

 

Becky Berry - Florence Shag Club 

 

No nominations were made from the floor for Secretary. 

 

Nominations for Secretary are now closed. 

 

For the Office of Treasurer: 

 

Cecil Martin – Palmetto Shag Club 

 

Nominated from the floor: 

Terry McCoy, member of OD Shag Club nominated Tommy O’Brien for the office 

of Treasurer. 

Tommy accepted the nomination. 

 

Nominations for Treasurer are now closed. 
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Motion was made to close the nominations and was seconded. 

   

Ken called Rick Hamlin, President of SamCo Shag Club to come forward to ask 

forgiveness from the mandatory Mid-Winter Workshop Meeting.  It was unanimous 

based on his explanation that SamCo is forgiven for their absence. 

 

Ken called up Novelene Powell and Dot Smith, Co-Chairs of the ICON selection 

committee to present the trophies for our 2018 ICON recipients.   

 

Ken presented a plaque to honor the exceptional work that Past Co-Chair, Phyllis 

Drake did during her years of service to the Association and the ICON Committee.  

 

2018 ICON winners are:  

 

Gerry Anders – Smoky Mountain Shaggers, Kevin Byrnes – Richmond Shag 

Club, Elton Johnson – Palmetto Shag Club, Doris Keaton – Steppin’ Out Shag 

Club, Linda Rodgers – Camden Lugoff Area Society  

 

Ken announced that we have three shag clubs making application to our 

Association and representatives from our ACSC shag clubs made individual visits 

and will report on each: 

 

Terry Melton, Vice President of Shelby Shaggers Shag Club visited Twin Rivers 

Shag Club, Sue Young, Past President of Northern Virginia Shag Club visited DC 

Hand Dance Club, and Catherine deVillier, President of Eastern NC Shag Club 

visited Lake Gaston Shag Club.   

 

Each club was welcomed into the A.C.S.C. by unanimous votes for each by the 

membership.   Our membership now stands at 96.    

 

  

  V.      A.C.S.C. VICE CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

Robin Morley came forward to give the Vice Chairman’s Report.  She encouraged 

everyone to attend the Summer Workshop in Durham, NC.  She congratulated all 

the new shag clubs and the 2018 Icon Recipients.  Robin also recognized Judy Vick 

for having a record day at the company store.  

 

VI.       S.O.S. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT    

 

      Don David, SOS Chairman came forward to give his report. Don introduced 

      Rosemary Parten, Enhancement Committee, who encouraged each club President to 

      pick up their Fun Sunday/Fun Monday raffle tickets in preparation for Fall 

      Migration. 

 

       Ron Whisenant, S.O.S. President came forward and thanked a few visitors that are 

            with us today, Helen Still, Ken Hudspeth, Bob Wood and Mike Rink. 

 

       Candy Long, Rock Hill Shag Club came forward to announce plans for their annual  

            Vegas Night, June 16th, which benefits that Hall of Fame Foundation.  RHSC has 
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           given over $53,000 to the Hall of Fame Foundation through their annual party.   

 

  VII.        A.C.S.C.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT CONTINUED 

  

Ken encouraged all shag clubs to pick up their Fun Monday tickets.   

    VIII.      OLD BUSINESS 

                 There was no Old Business. 

       IX.      NEW BUSINESS 

                 There was no New Business. 

        X.      CLUB PARTY INFORMATION 

 

     XI.      ADJOURN 

                 Motion made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. 

 

                 Number of Full Member Clubs in Attendance:  __________ 

                 Absent from Meeting:     Bass Lake Area Shag Society 

     Cape Fear Shag Club 

     Franklin Shag Club 

     Pittsburgh Area Jitterbug Club 

     ShagAtlanta 

     Shag Lauderdale 

     Society of Brunswick Shaggers 

 

   

       Respectfully submitted,  

                 

     ___________________________________________ 

     Lisa Caveny, A.C.S.C. Secretary     

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


